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E-Petition Received 
15 August 2008  
 
Ruled Admissible 
29 September 2008 (following collection of signatures) 
 
Initial Consideration 
 
16 October 2008  
 
The Committee gave initial consideration to the petition, and agreed to write to the 
Minister for Social Justice and Local Government to ask for the Welsh Assembly 
Government’s new risk reduction plans. 
 
(See Annex 1 for the relevant extract from the meeting on 16 October 2008, and 
Annex 2 for the letter sent to the Minister for Social Justice and Local Government) 
 
Further Consideration 
 
20 November 2008  
 
The Committee considered a response from the Minister for Social Justice and Local 
Government, and agreed to close the petition as it was unable to progress it any 
further 
 
(See Annex 1 for the relevant extract from the transcript of the meeting on 20 
November 2008, and Annex 2 for the response received from the Minister for Social 
Justice and Local Government) 
 
Petitions Clerk 
November 2008  



Annex 1



Extracts from  Petitions Committee meetings 
 

16 October 2008  
 
Val Lloyd: The next petition is on fire safety. It reads: 
 
'We, the undersigned, note the new risk reduction plans for the fire service in many 
parts of Wales. We believe that these plans may lead to an increase in risk for many 
communities. We call on the National Assembly for Wales to urge the Welsh 
Assembly Government to take action to ensure that current standards of safety are 
not reduced’. 
 
I think that we have to write to the Minister for Social Justice and Local Government 
and bring it back. I am reading the petitions out because our audience does not 
necessarily have access to the papers. 
 
 
20 November 2008 
 
 
Val Lloyd: The last petition is P-03-171, on fire safety. This petition notes the new 
risk reduction plans, and calls on us 
 
'to urge the Welsh Assembly Government to take action to ensure that current 
standards of safety are not reduced.’ 
 
We have received a comprehensive reply from the Minister, which has clarified 
issues that I was not aware of previously. 
 
Andrew R.T. Davies: I believe that we have all been enlightened by the various 
points in the Minister’s letter. I fail to see how much further the petition can progress. 
 
Val Lloyd: I agree. We should perhaps send a copy of the Minister’s letter to the 
petitioner. I can understand the petitioner’s concerns, but I think that the Minister has 
addressed all of them. It might not be the answer that the petitioner wanted, but the 
concerns have been addressed in depth. Is everyone happy to close this petition and 
to send the letter? I see that you are.



Annex 2



 
Y Pwyllgor Deisebau 
 
Petitions Committee  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Brian Gibbons AM 
Minister for Social Justice and Local 
Government 
Welsh Assembly Government 
Cardiff Bay 
CF99 1NA 

 

Bae Caerdydd / Cardiff Bay
Caerdydd / Cardiff  CF99 1NA

Our ref: PET-03-171
28 October 2008

 
 
Dear Brian 
 

PETITION: TO ENSURE CURRENT STANDARDS OF FIRE SAFETY ARE 
MAINTAINED 

 
At its meeting on 16th October, the Petitions Committee gave initial consideration to 
a petition to ensure that current standards of fire safety are not reduced in light of the 
new risk reduction plans for the fire service in Wales.  A link to the petition wording is 
attached below: 
 
http://assemblywales.org/gethome/e-petitions/eform-sign-petition/p-03-171.htm
 
During the meeting, the Committee agreed to write to you to ask you to provide 
details of the Welsh Assembly Government's new risk reduction plans for the fire 
service. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this matter, and I look forward to your response. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Val Lloyd 
 

Chair, Petitions Committee 

http://assemblywales.org/gethome/e-petitions/eform-sign-petition/p-03-171.htm
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